The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on September 10, 2012, at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, Lemere, Baird, and City Attorney Cook. Absent: Treasurer Keerl.
Motion by Crick, support by Lemere to approve the August 13, 2012 minutes. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser, to pay the bills in the amount of $14,569.81. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor Dobis shared a letter from the Alcona Girl’s Volleyball team thanking the City for its cooperation which helped to make the 5K/Run on August 18, 2012, a success. The team is looking forward to holding the 5K/Run again next year.

The bid selection for the mapping of the City water and sewer utilities, to meet state DEQ requirements, was presented by Council members Baird and Lemere. Eight bids were reviewed by Baird, Lemere and Mayor Dobis and presented to City Council. The City of Harrisville requested that all bidders submit separate bids for the mapping of the Water and Sewer System, separate bids for the mapping of sewer lines and storm sewers and separate bids for the evaluation work on the drainage problems, together with a single bid to perform all of the work addressed above. Bidders were also requested to evaluate the drainage issues on Adams Street as well as a suspected, existing, drainage problem on Church Street, from U.S. 23 to Lake Street and down the adjacent southerly flow of First and Second Streets.
The bids ranged in price from $18,300.00 to $48,400.00. Council members Baird and Lemere recommended Council accept the proposal from Wilcox Engineering for $28,000.00.

Motion by Baird, support by Lemere, to approve the selection of Wilcox Engineering as the contractor to do all work per the advertised bid.  A roll call vote was taken. Ayes: 6, Nays: 0. Motion carried 6-0.

The Labor Day weekend appears to have been a huge success with reports that many vendors had a very profitable weekend.

“Let’s Move Initiative” was introduced by KiAnn Kruttlin and Judy MacNeill. “Let’s Move” is part of a nation wide initiative, proposed by First Lady Michele Obama, to raise our children to be as healthy as possible. Kruttlin and MacNeill asked that the City of Harrisville agree to accept the initiative and with support from council, become a designated “Let’s Move” city.   Motion by Baird, support by Lemere to approve the City of Harrisville as a “Let’s Move” city. Motion carried: 6-0. Council member Crick will be the liaison from the city.                                                       .
Fall Clean-up and Hydrant flushing schedule is as follows:



Hydrant Flushing: October 2-5, 2012


Fall Clean-up: September 28 and October 26, 2012.

Reports:

Mayor Dobis reported that five concerts were scheduled for the Summer Concert Series. Each concert costs $500.00. The total cost of the series, with one weather cancellation, was $2000.00. With generous, private contributions and audience free will donations, the total amount collected was $1349.17 for the series. The City posted a loss of $650.83. 
Council member Tartaglia, Harbor Commission representative, reported that cash revenue is up and the budget of the Harbor is on schedule for the loan payment to the city. Expenses are down and dockage reservations are down 70%.
Council member Baird reports that the Planning Commission will meet the first Tuesday of October and that the remaining chapters of the draft of the new zoning ordinances are scheduled to be reviewed.

Airport commissioner Boucher reported that the party flying model airplanes at the airport was informed that flying model planes is not legal at the airport. Party was notified of a model airplane club in Mikado.

Beautification Committee chairperson Trimmer discussed the need for repair and access to the city water fountain at Lake St. and Main St. The city will look into future plans for the fountain.
Council Last Comments:

Council member Kaiser expressed concerns regarding use of the City Maintenance Yard. A private contractor may use the yard to dispose of yard waste from a city resident who has hired the contractor, and then only if said contractor has received permission from the city to do so.

Lemere moved the meeting to be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

Barbara Pierce, Clerk                                  

Mayor___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  
